
Pima County Community Law Enforcement Partnership Commission 
 
 
December 10, 2018 
 
Pima County Board of Supervisors 
c/o Clerk of the Board 
130 W. Congress Street, 5​th​ Floor 
Tucson, Arizona 85701 
 
Re: December 10, 2018 Community Law Enforcement Partnership Commission 
 
Honorable Chair and Members of the Board of Supervisors, 
 
As co-chairs of the Community Law Enforcement Partnership Commission (CLEPC), we are 
writing this letter to inform you of that after a thorough discussion, the commission voted to not 
recommend the acceptance of the following grant: Arizona Department of Public Safety grant, to 
provide for the Border Strike Force Bureau Program, $260,000.00/$86,666.66 General Fund 
match (GTAW 19-54). One of the most voiced concerns was the lack of data to show how this 
grant affects the community on the ground and what this program actually looks like day to day. 
 
For the three separate Department of Justice grants (GTAM 19-22), (GTAM 19-24), and (GTAM 
19-25), to provide for the Organized Crime Drug Enforcement Task Force $25,000.00, the 
commission was unable to procure a vote in favor or against as we had an equal amount of yays 
and nays on a motion of recommendation.  
 
Once again, a large area of concern is being provided enough information, statistics, and time to 
properly review the way these grants affect our community.  We have requested a thorough and 
complete grant schedule pending the review of committee responsibilities and organization by 
the board on the 18th of December.  
 
Respectfully, 
 

Zaira Livier Kristen Landrum 
Zaira Livier Serrato Kristen Landrum 
CLEPC Chair CLEPC Co-Chair 
 
 
cc: Community Law Enforcement Partnership Commission 

County Administrator Chuck Huckelberry 



Pima County Clerk of the Board 
 


